BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting Tuesday 9 October 2007 at 7.30p.m. in Sir Harold Jackson School
1) Present: 20 members plus one other resident of Bradway.

Apologies: Cllr. Hill, Cllr. Smith, Stephen George, Steve Westnedge, David Astle, Mr and Mrs Maxted, Mr and Mrs McQueen, Mr and Mrs Dungworth. 

2) Acceptance of Previous Minutes
The minutes for the previous Annual General Meeting were agreed as a true record.

3) Matters Arising
There were no matters arising. 

4) Chairman’s report 

Peter Stubbs reported on the activities and successes of the previous year, covering the playground on the Old School Field, litter, community buildings, car parking on footways and verges, the planning document “The Future of Bradway”, the Fun Day, planning applications, the Sheffield Development Framework, co-ordination between groups in Bradway, the BAG web site, the pursuit of intiatives from local people on re-routing the M17 bus service and on the security of the telecommunications mast, and traffic issues in Prospect Road and St Quentin Drive. 

In discussion of the report, one member expressed the view that speed humps on St Quentin Drive would be unwelcome, and another made the point that the traffic problem there was caused by parking, not by speeding.

5) Accounts.
Peter Smithson, the Treasurer, presented the accounts, which had been audited by Voluntary Action Sheffield, and found to be accurate. The meeting accepted the accounts.

A request was made from the floor that a full breakdown of the costs of the playground be published, and it was suggested that the best place for this would be in the Bradway Bugle. The Chairman accepted the case for publication, but reserved his position on where best to publish.

A question was asked about insurance for the playground. The Chairman agreed to check with Sheffield City Council on the extent of the insurance.

In response to a question about the cost of having damaged equipment repaired by the manufacturers rather than by the Council, the Chairman said that we had chosen to pay for the repairs in order to get them done quickly and to the same high standard of materials as the original installation.

6) Membership and Subscriptions.

Fiona Vallely reported that 111 households in Bradway held membership of BAG, 7 of these being new members. The total was down from the previous year, although some of the non-renewals were presumably oversights (e.g. one Committee member had not renewed). It was proposed that the membership fees remain the same for 2008, and this was accepted.

7) Elections of Officers and Committee.

The following were elected unopposed:

Chair 


Peter Stubbs

Deputy Chair 

Ruth Darrall

Secretary 

Stephen George

Treasurer

Peter Smithson

Membership Secretary
Fiona Vallely

Committee 
John Kirkman; John Pritchett; Rachel Smith; Steve Westnedge; Rachel Wilson.

It was also agreed to renew the co-option of Dorothy Astle (previous Chairwoman) and John Child (Bradway Community Hall Management Committee) under Article 7.3(a) of the Constitution. 

8) Other Business.

Peter Stubbs outlined what he saw as the priority tasks for BAG in the immediate future: 

(i) to complete the work on the planning document, The Future of Bradway; 

(ii) to pursue the issue of adequate community buildings by visiting other groups that had successfully obtained new community buildings, such as those in Dronfield and Coal Aston, and by investigating the ‘Greenhill and Bradway Community Centre’ on Lowedges; 

(iii) to get a litter bin placed on the Old School Field; 

(iv) to get the hedge of the Field cut lower and the grass around the playground regularly strimmed.

 The meeting was then asked to suggest other initiatives that would be worth pursuing, such as:

(i) to develop plans for future facilities on the Field, such as a shelter, a garden, and a seat looking out onto Bradway Road; 

(ii) to extend the Fun Day into the evening, perhaps moving it to a weekend; 

(iii) to institute regular symbolic events such as walking the bounds of Bradway and a historical treasure hunt.

In discussion there was support for the idea of a seat on part of the Field but close to the footpath, looking out across the road. There were mixed views on moving the Fun Day to the weekend: older members favoured it, but the parents of young children were opposed because it would mean that the Council sports van would not be available.

Other suggestions that were made from the floor:

(i) Provide a meeting place for young people. It was suggested that if the young people could be involved in erecting a shelter, they would be more inclined to look after it.

(ii) Forge links with Meadowhead School. As an example of how collaboration might work, it was suggested that the School could help with setting up the web site.

(iii) Promote the setting up of five-a-side teams.

(iv) A pensioners lunch club, or a drop-in centre for teas. It was suggested that the churches might help, but it was also noted that parking could prove a problem. The Bradway Community Hall was suggested as a possible venue for such an activity, as it is not used in the early afternoons.

(v) A communal bonfire was suggested, but rejected for insurance reasons.

(vi) Christmas activities linked to the Christmas late opening of the shops on Twentywell Lane. Possibly carol singing involving Sir Harold Jackson and Meadowhead Schools.

9) The meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.
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